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                                           Fr. Bogdan’s Corner 
   

                                           
On Christmas Day one of the gospels for the Mass will be read “In the beginning was the Word and 
the Word was with God…and the Word became flesh”.  On this Second Sunday of Advent, we read 
the words of John the Baptist who called the people of Jordan for repentance, forgiveness and to    
prepare for the way of the Lord.  How powerful are the words used by God, prophets and Jesus.  They 
are the most powerful force available to humanity.  In our relationship with God the Father, Jesus His 
Son, with the Blessed Virgin Mary and other saints we use many words when we pray.  We use words 
to communicate with each other.  There will be many words and conversations used on Christmas Day 
and throughout the season.  We can choose to use the words of encouragement to build, to support, 
and to share the Good News.  Or, we can choose words to destroy and to hurt, harm and humiliate.  
Before speaking, take a few moments to contemplate what you will say and how you will say it, while 
considering the impact they will have on family members gathered together on Christmas.  Be kind to 
all and speak words that are beacons of inspiration, enthusiasm and encouragement.  When Jesus 
spoke, people followed him.  Unleash the Gospel to your families so that they will follow you and Jesus 
who is coming to the world.  
 
In addition to words, hospitality is another important characteristic that must be practiced often.  When 
we are talking about hospitality, we in general have food in mind.  Hospitality is a spirit of welcome   
offered to family, friends, people in church, priests, deacons, teachers, etc.  When you come to church 
early for Mass, do not sit on the edge of the pew, but in the middle so the next person will sit next to 
you.  He/she will have feelings of being welcomed.  The same is with the parking lot.  When you arrive 
early, park a little further away so the next family will be happy to have a parking spot closer to the 
church.  When you see a person with a walker, open the door for him/her with a smile on your face.  If 
your neighbor is home bound, offer them a ride to church or bring them a church bulletin. 
 
Look at the Blessed Virgin Mary, how she visited her cousin Elizabeth living on the hill with love and 
affection.  The time they spent together benefited both of them spiritually.  Through their visits, they 
were both ready for the birth of Jesus Christ.   

Make plans to visit our Church more often.     

          God Bless, 

          Fr. Bogdan 
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MONDAY,  DECEMBER 10TH 9:00 A.M. 
 

UTheodore Olejarczyk (36th Anniv) 
 req by Josephine, Gene & Jeffrey 
 

WEDNESDAY, DECEMBER 12TH, 9:00 A.M. 
 

USouls in Purgatory 
UWojciech & Jozefina Michalik req by  
 Josephine, Gene & Jeffrey 
 
THURSDAY,  DECEMBER 13TH,  9:00 A.M. 
 

UMr. & Mrs. Giuseppe Agrusa req by 
 Niece 
 
FRIDAY,  DECEMBER 14TH,  9:00 A.M. 
 

ULeo Aretha (1st Anniv) req by Wife 
 Julia 

Join us on 
December 12th 
following  the 
morning Mass 
and celebration 
of OurLady of 
Guadalupe for 
an Advent Tea  
Sing- a-Long.   

 
  Monday, December 10th 
 

  9:00 a.m. - Mass 
  6:00 p.m. - 7:15 p.m. - Religious Education 
 

 Tuesday, December 11th 
 

 9:00 a.m. -  No Mass  
 

 Wednesday, December 12th 
 

 9:00 a.m. - Mass 
 9:45 a.m. - Advent Tea Sing-a-Long           

 Thursday, December 13th 
  

  9:00 a.m. - Mass 
  6:00 p.m. - Divine Mercy Devotions    

 Friday, December 14th 
 

  9:00 a.m.  - Mass 
  7:00 p.m. - Vicariate Reconciliation 
  @ St. Martin de Porres     

 Saturday, December 15th 
 

  3:00 p.m. - Confessions 
  4:00 p.m. - Mass     

 Sunday, December 16th 
 

   8:30 a.m. - Mass  
  11:00 a.m. - Mass 
 Hospitality following the Masses 

 
Oplatki Christmas 

Wafers 
 

They are available 
In the Parish Office. 

 
Suggested donation is 

$3.00 

Mass / Presider Intentions Sacristans Lector Ushers Servers 
Saturday,  December 15th 

4:00 p.m 
Fr. Bogdan Milosz  
 
 

ULaurie Loiacano req by Husband Sam 
UChris Goebel (19th Anniv) req by Mom 
 

R. Warrick 
C. Brock 

G. Krapp 1 C. Brock 
L. Haggerty 

Sunday, December 16th
 

8:30 a.m. 
Fr. Bogdan Milosz 
 
11:00 a.m.  
Fr. Bogdan Milosz  
 
 

wEd Forest for Health req by Neighbor 
UVeronica & Stan Bieganowski req by Family 
UJohn Walson req by Eleanor Lechman 
 
UVito Carollo req by Carollo Family 
UGeorge Shevenock req by Jowett Family 
UThomas Jowett req by Jowett Family 
UZygmund & Palmyra Sroko req by Jowett Family 
UEddie Gianfermi req by Friends in St. Vincent de Paul 
 

D. Schreiber 
S. Korotko 
 
 
 

 
L. Kraft 
L. Walny 
 
 
 

R. Rosati 
 
 
 
 
 

J. Leduc 

2 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

4 
 
 
 

R. Fiebelkorn 
B. Lipinski 
 
 
 

 
 

G. Bagtas 
G. Bagtas 
Z. Chivers 
A. Chivers 
 

 
Early Bulletin 

Deadlines 
 

The deadline for the 
December 23rd issue will 
be on December 13th at 
noon. 
 
The deadline for the 
December 30th issue will 
be on December 19th at 
noon. 
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Readings for the week of December 9, 2018: 
Sunday:  Bar 5:1-9/Ps 126:1-2, 2-3, 4-5, 6 [3]/Phil   
 1:4-6, 8-11/Lk 3:1-6 
Monday:  Is 35:1-10/Ps 85:9ab and 10, 11-12, 13-14  
 Is 35:4f]/Lk 5:17-26 
Tuesday:  Is 40:1-11/Ps 96:1-2, 3 and 10ac, 11-12, 
 13 [Is 40:10ab]/Mt 18:12-14 
Wednesday:  Zec 2:14-17 or Rv 11:19a; 12:1-6a, 
 10ab/Jdt 13:18bcde, 19 [15:9d]/Lk 1:26-38 or Lk 
 1:39-47 
Thursday:  Is 41:13-20/Ps 145:1 and 9, 10-11, 12-
 13ab [8]/Mt 11:11-15 
Friday: Is 48:17-19/Ps 1:1-2, 3, 4 and 6 [Jn 8:12]/Mt 
 11:16-19 
Saturday:  Sir 48:1-4, 9-11/Ps 80:2ac and 3b, 15-16, 
 18-19 [4]/Mt 17:9a, 10-13 
Next Sunday:  Zep 3:14-18a/Is 12:2-3, 4, 5-6 [6]/Phil 
 4:4-7/Lk 3:10-18 
  
Observances for the week of December 9, 2018: 
Sunday:  2nd Sunday of Advent 
Tuesday:  St.  Damasus I, Pope 
Wednesday:  Our Lady of Guadalupe 
Thursday: St.  Lucy, Virgin & Martyr 
Friday: St.  John of the Cross, Priest & Doctor of the 
 Church 
Next Sunday:  3rd Sunday of Advent 
  
©LPi  

Join us for food and fellowship 
 

 After the Sunday Masses on  
December 16th 

 
Pastries, bagels, and bread 

compliments of Panera 

Hospitality 

 

Announcing our New  
Church Website! 

 
We are excited to announce the release of our 
new church website! Here visitors, as well as  
parish members, will be able to find information 
about our ministries and our Catholic faith, as 
well as current and upcoming events at St. 
Faustina.  The website address is                
https://stfaustinawarren.org. It is designed to   
provide a beautiful and user-friendly experience 
on smartphones, tablets, and computer 
screens. 
 
Be sure to bookmark the site, share it with your 
loved ones, and check back often to see the    
latest updates. 

 

 Men’s 
   Bible Study 

 
The Bible is at the heart of our Catholic 
faith and our relationship with God. 
 
Join me in a great adventure of First 
Corinthians.  The conflicts of the early 
church in Corinth are in many ways similar 
to our struggles today. 
 
Men, won’t you join me in this faith-
enriching experience?  Please call Gary  
Zilli at 586-675-0073 if you are interested in 
joining the Men’s Bible Study. 
 

 
 
 
 
St. Vincent de Paul would like to express our 
heartfelt thanks to all who so generously gave 
gift cards, monetary donations or food for our 
Thanksgiving Food Pantry.  The Thanksgiving 
bags were well received by all, thanks to you, our 
parishioners.  We provided food for 60 families, 
totaling 200 people.  Our cupboards are now in 
need of all non-perishable food, such as canned 
tuna, canned chicken, macaroni and cheese, 
soup, canned vegetables, canned fruit, spaghetti, 
spaghetti sauce, toilet tissue, paper towels, 
toothpaste, laundry soap, and hand soap. 
God Bless and Merry Christmas.  
 
 “It is Christmas every time you let God love    
others through you”.  – St. Teresa of Calcutta 

    Thank You 
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Stewardship Thoughts 
 
In today’s Scripture readings, both the prophet Baruch and the evangelist St. Luke declare that every 
valley be filled, every mountain and hill leveled, and all paths made straight in the Lord.  St. Paul, the 
Apostle to the Gentiles, urges us, through the love of Jesus, to value only those things that truly matter 
so that you may be pure and blameless for the day of Christ.  These inspiring texts express to us that, 
through our Lord and Savior, lives can find true fulfillment; reconciliation and healing can happen in the 
most trying circumstances; and all can find spiritual wholeness.   
 
What a beautiful message for faith-filled stewards during this holy Advent season.  As we again       
prepare to celebrate Christ’s birth, partake in the Sacrament of Reconciliation. 

THE GIVING TREE 
 

Just a reminder!  Gifts for the Giving Tree must be                    
returned by Sunday, December 9th.  The gifts will be 
packed up after the 11:00 a.m. Mass and delivered the following 
day.  The reason we deliver these gifts so early is because the  
organizations we deliver the gifts to need enough time to         
unpack, organize and distribute them before Christmas.  Be sure 
to place the ornament SECURELY on the wrapped package.  If 
the gift is personal care items, for Image of God of Nativity of 
Our Lord, the package does not need to be wrapped.  Just place 
it in a sturdy box or bag.  Please place all cash gifts and gift cards 
in an envelope, so it will not be lost. They can be dropped off at 
the office or put in the collection basket. 
 
Thank you, 
The Christian Service Commission 
 
Also, you need not be a member of the Commission to join in the Christmas spirit.        
Anyone interested in helping us pack up gifts is more than welcome to come after the 
11:00 a.m. Mass on Sunday, December 9th to help. 

 

Need the perfect gift for your spouse this Christmas? 
 

Give your spouse the gift of your time and love by taking your spouse on a 
Worldwide Marriage Encounter Weekend. 

January 25-27, 2019 in Troy, MI 
See website or call to register 

(888) 322-9963 - www.encounter.org 
Use promotion code GIFT2US to save $25 off the $75 application fee  

(offer expires on January 6, 2019) 
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Schedules for December are available on the  
bulletin board in the Sacristy.  If you can’t make 
an assigned time, please try to find a substitute.  
If you can’t find someone, then call me. 
 
There is a need for lectors for Christmas Eve   
and Christmas Day.  We need two lectors on   
Christmas Eve at 4:00 p.m. and 10:00 p.m. and 
one for Christmas Day at 10:00 a.m.  Please let 
me know if you can read at one of these Masses. 
       
Thanks for what you do! 
 
Judi Moroni 
(586) 751-1706   

 
                                                              Prayer for Advent 
    
   Lord God,  
   During this Advent season, we ask you to please help us focus on your   
   promise for a redeemer.  We pray that your peace will become better  
   known throughout the world.  Grant us, we pray, the strength to offer a 
   sign of that peace to people of goodwill, encouraging them to prepare 
   for the birth of your Son, the Prince of Peace. 
         Amen            

Pierogi 
 

Frozen pierogi will be for sale December 10th - December 21st.  The cost is $10 per  
dozen.  If you are interested in purchasing them, please come to the Parish Office. 

 

 
Unleash the Gospel 

 
Our world, our region and our Church need to hear the message of the Gospel, now 
more than ever.  God is inviting you to join this mission.  If you haven’t already done 
so take the 6-Day Challenge to discover your role as we Unleash the Gospel.  Text 
GOSPEL to 484848 on your smart phone or visit UTGChallenge.com.   

Advent Challenge 
 

Reach out to someone today that might 
be having a more difficult time than  
usual during Advent due to the loss of a 
loved one or personal issues.  Just 
spend time listening to them and then 
tell them you’re thinking of them. 
 

Invite someone to come with you to a  
seasonal event at our parish,            
particularly someone who has little   
family or friends in the area. 
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If your name is not on any of the lists, please contact Robert Rossi at (586) 558-7167 
Extraordinary Ministers of Holy Communion Schedule for the weekend of December 16th 

 
      

Unleashing the Gospel in the Religious Education Program 
 

My team of catechists and I are working toward the goal of getting the families of St. Faustina involved in the 
Catholic faith and in going to Mass on a regular basis. 
 
Each week a traveling cross is sent home with a different student in each class.  They are supposed to put it in 
a prominent place in their homes and pray around it with their families.  I sent home a copy of prayers. 
 
Once a month I have a large group lesson with all of the grades and each student is required to bring an adult 
with them to stay for the lesson.  The adults are also involved in the activities that we do. 
 
We always have a prayer table set up so the students are familiar with religious items pertaining to the Catholic 
faith. 
 
With the new televisions that we have, I always play music and show religious videos that pertain to the        
lessons. 
 
When the lessons are taught in the individual classrooms, we gather 10 minutes before they’re dismissed so 
each class can share what they learned that day.  They write what they learned on a paper that says Sharing 
the Good News, and we hang them on the bulletin board outside my office.  We also pray together and say the 
Act of Contrition so they will learn the prayers.  We sing a song together, such as We are Building God’s 
Church to signify unity. 
 
I encourage all of the catechists to take their classes into the church to pray in front of the Blessed Sacrament. 
 
We are reading from the Bible more. 
 
I send home a gospel reflection that I take from a book called Celebrating Sunday for Catholic Families.  The 
parents are supposed to read the gospel reflection with their children and talk about the discussion questions 
that I include. 
 
Once a month we have a Family Mass. 
 
For the past couple months we have a contest going to see which student has attended the most Masses.  The 
winner will receive a prize around Christmas. 
 
God Bless, 
 

Sandy Acord               Growing Faith...Engaging Hearts  

 Saturday, December 15th 

 4:00 p.m. Mass 
 

  Carolyn Brock 
  Carole Fleischman 
  Gayle Krapp 
  Louise Krause 
  Mary Lou Krzyminski 
  Joannie Matiyow 
  Sandy Powers 

Sunday, December 16th 

8:30 a.m. Mass 
 

    Barbara Lipinski        
    Larry Mallett 
    Sharon Nawrocki 
    Marilyn Sollars 
    Rand Urbin 
    Sue Weathers 
    Wendy Ziskie            

Sunday, December 16th 

11:00 a.m. Mass 
 

    Sandy Acord      
    Gabby Bagtas 
    Maria Bagtas 
    Debbie Carlisi 
    Kari Colzin 
    George Eichorn 
    Joan Flynn 
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Please pray for those in 
our parish family in  
prolonged sickness: 

 
Laurine Connelly 
Joseph Deluca 
Louis Deluca 
Elizabeth Klein 
Marian Lane 
Nancy Lappin 
Christopher Liebetreu 
Francine Lorentz 
Mike Lorentz 
Alfred Nawrocki 
Ellen Nawrocki 
Kerry Nawrocki 
Ray Nawrocki 
Luciana Purtill 
Mary Ryntz 
S. Rubello 
Fred Walny 
Magdalen Webster 
Robert Wehner 

 
Lord, give them Your strength and  

comfort them in their  
affliction.  

ST. FAUSTINA CHURCH 
14025 TWELVE MILE ROAD 

WARREN, MI 48088  
OFFICE: 586-772-2720  

FAX: 586-772-5576  
 

Email: stfaustina@comcast.net 
Website:  stfaustinawarren.org 
submit bulletin articles to: 

bulletin.stfaustina@comcast.net 
 

Office Hours - Monday - Thursday 
9:00 a.m. - 4 p.m. 

 

Friday  
9:00 a.m. - 1 p.m. 

 
 

PARISH STAFF 
 

 

Pastor………………………..…Rev. Bogdan Milosz 
Office Mgr/Secretary…..Linda Reiterman 
 

Director of Music 
Matthew Zinser 

mzinsermusicdir@gmail.com 
Phone:  772-2720 Ext. 106 

 

             Director of  
Religious Education and 

Confirmation Coordinator  
Sandy Acord 

sandyjacord@gmail.com 
Phone: 773-9220 Ext. 111 

 
MASSES  

Monday, Wednesday, Thursday,  
Friday: 9:00 a.m. 

Saturday: 4:00 p.m. 
Sunday: 8:30 a.m. & 11:00 a.m. 
Holy Days: 9:00 a.m., 12 p.m. & 

7:00 p.m. 
 
 

SACRAMENT OF RECONCILIATION 
Saturdays @ 3:00 p.m. 

or by appointment 

 

Registration 
Parishioners may register in person, 
by phone, or online.   

 

Baptism 
Arrange in advance.  Second Sunday 
of the Month. 

 

Marriages 
Arrange at least six months in 
advance. 

 

Communion Calls 
Pastoral Staff members visit the sick 
in the hospital when possible and 
take Communion to the sick and 
homebound regularly.  Names of the 
sick should be reported to the  Parish 
Office. 

 

Parish Facilities 
Use of facilities for parish affiliated 
group members or any other parish 
function requires reservation  request 
form well in advance.  Forms are in 
the Parish Office. 

Parish Pastoral Council  
 
Chairperson…………………….  Gary Zilli 
    (586) 675-0073     

Vice Chairperson………………..Pat Fredlund 
                                                       (586) 219-5040 
Recording Sec…………...……...Ronelva Gietzen
    (586) 775-1729                  

Members-at-Large 
       
           Sandra Schramm……(586) 776-4092         
           Edward Ryntz…….....(586) 573-3849 
   George Eichorn……..(586) 596-1282 
   Renee Warrick………(586) 939-4746 
    
 Christian Service Chairs     
  Joannie Matiyow                                             
         (586) 293-9273 
 
Education Chair     
 Open 
  
 Worship Chair     
        Roberto Rossi 
        (586) 558-7167 
      

Non-Voting Representatives     
 Vicariate Representatives     
 Reverend Bogdan Milosz 
         Linda Reiterman                                
      
Evangelization Chair                                             
   Open 
   

Finance Council   
  Jim McKnight- Chairperson  
         (586) 663-7081 
 Joe Kozlo - Vice Chairperson 
 (586) 754-6138 
  Wayne Cupolo  
 Mary Lou Krzyminski         
 Richard Rosati     
 Kathy Tocco 
    
Parish Organizations & Ministers (St. Faustina)  
Knights of Columbus...Dave Ziskie...(586) 601-4931 
Seniors……..….Dolores Schreiber....(586) 573-9443 
Ushers…….…..Charles Gietzen, Jr. .(586) 775-1729 
Counseling…….…...…..Gary Zilli…(586) 675-0073 
St. Vincent de Paul…..Joan Theisen…(586) 773-9231 

 

If you or someone you know is       
interested in becoming Catholic, 
please contact Sandy Acord at    
(586) 773-9220 or send an email to 
sandyjacord@gmail.com.  
 
St. Faustina is extending a personal 
invitation to you so that we can help 
with your spiritual needs. 
 
If you have been baptized and have 
made your First Holy Communion, 
please contact Sandy to inquire 
about Confirmation. 

Report Abuse 
 

The Archdiocese of Detroit      
encourages individuals to report 
clergy sexual abuse of minors and 
others - no matter when the 
abuse occurred.  Individuals may 
contact local law enforcement 
authorities and/or they may report 
to the Archdiocese of Detroit by 
calling the Victim Assistance   
Coordinator at (866) 343-8055 or 
by emailing vac@aod.org.  In  
addition, the Michigan Attorney 
General’s Office can be contacted 
at its toll-free reporting hotline at 
(844) 324-3374  or by email at 
aginvestigations@michigan.gov. 
 

More information about the    
Archdiocese’s efforts to address 
abuse may be found at  
protect.aod.org. 


